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Some members seem to have failed to understand the work
of the Council , mistaking its regulations as impediments

to their business; some are unable to distinguish between the
Executive Office and the Board, blaming staff of the Executive
Office for making things difficult for them; and some think that
the Council is no more than a trade association of travel agents,
and thus its primal objective can only be to protect their interests.
Perhaps I should try to clear some of these misunderstandings here.

First of all, the Council is more than a trade association. It is
also an organisation entrusted by the Government to monitor the
practice of travel agents and through which to protect the inter-
ests of consumers. For years, the Council has been directing its
efforts to safeguard the interests of both travel agents and consumers.
The reason why it has laid down regulations to monitor the prac-
tice of members is that it has to implement a self-regulatory sys-
tem within the industry, which is no different from other systems
regulating such professionals as doctors, lawyers and accountants.

It is hoped that members can understand that when the
Board is weighing a pol icy, the interests of the industry are
always given the top priority. Since any decisions made by the
Board, which is composed of an equal proportion of three kinds
of director, namely representatives of Association Members, directly
elected directors and independent directors, have to be put to
the vote, it is highly unlikely that favouritism towards anyone
would ever exist. In fact, deliberations on many issues by the
Board are very often initiated by committee members, who re-
port any problems they discern to their committees, which then
study those problems and submit recommendations to the Board,
which finally arrives at a decision by vote. As to the Executive
Office, it is merely the executive branch of the Board and has
no authority to make any policy. Its staff are just carrying out
the Board's orders and have never tried to make things diffi-
cult for members on purpose, as claimed by some of them.

Whenever members have run into any difficulties, the best
thing to do is to let the Council know so that we can help them.
For example, some inbound agents recently told us that when they
had applied to the Transport Department for Passenger Service
Licences for their tour coaches newly bought to cope with the
rising numbers of tourists, their applications were rejected. As soon
as we were informed of their problem, we immediately brought it
up with the authorities; and hopefully it will be solved quickly.

Finally, despite the evident upsurge in business in both
the outbound and inbound markets, let me remind members
one more time: keep up your good service. 

Joseph Tung


